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1.0 Purpose of Report 

 
1.1 

 
Provide an update on correspondence received for attention of Council.  
 

2.0 Background 

 
2.1 

 
This paper refers to correspondence to be brought to the attention of Council. 
Items are referred to in 3.0 below. 
 

3.0 Main Report 

 
3.1 
 
 
 
 
 
3.2 
 
 
 
 
3.3 
 
 
 
 
3.4 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Correspondence from Department for Infrastructure (DfI) 
 
The Chair has received a response from Department for Infrastructure in response 
to letter regarding footpaths throughout the district.  A meeting took place on 11 
March 2024.  Refer to Appendix A  
 
Correspondence from Department for Communities (DfC) 
 
The Chief Executive has received correspondence from the Department for 
Communities in relation to Council Remote/Hybrid Meetings.  Refer to Appendix B 
 
Correspondence from Police Service of Northern Ireland (PSNI) 
 
The Chief Executive has received correspondence from the PSNI in relation to 
closure of Police Service Enquiry Offices.  Refer to Appendix C 
 
Correspondence from Southern Health and Social Care Trust (SHSCT) 
 
The Chair has received a response from SHSCT in relation to Short Break 
Provision for Adults with complex needs in Woodlawn House.  Refer to Appendix D 
 
 
 
 
 



3.5 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3.6 
 
 
 
 
3.7 
 
 
 
 
3.8 
 
 

Correspondence from Department for Infrastructure (DfI) 
 
The Chair has received an email from Department for Infrastructure regarding the 
potential blockage on the Blackwater River downstream of Bonds at the old railway 
bridge.  Refer to Appendix E 
 
 
Correspondence from Southern Health Social Care Trust 
 
The Chair has received an email from SHSCT in relation to the proposed birthing 
pool in the midwifery led unit at Craigavon Hospital Site.  Refer to Appendix F  
 
Correspondence from Department for Infrastructure 
 
The Chair has received a response from DfI regarding the resurfacing works within 
the Dungannon district.  Refer to Appendix G 
  
Correspondence re Centenary - Master Robert's 1924 Grand National 
 
The Council has received an email from Fran Murray regarding a proposal to mark 
the Centenary - Master Robert's 1924 Grand National Win in line with Mid Ulster 
Connections.  Refer to Appendix H  
 

4.0 Other Considerations 
 

 
4.1 

 
Financial, Human Resources & Risk Implications 
 

Financial: not applicable 
 

Human: not applicable 
 

Risk Management: not applicable 
 

 
4.2 

 
Screening & Impact Assessments  
 

Equality & Good Relations Implications: not applicable 
 

Rural Needs Implications: not applicable 
 

5.0 Recommendation(s) 

 
5.1 

 
That Council notes and considers, as necessary, the correspondence received.  
 

6.0 Documents Attached & References 
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Appendix B:  Department for Communities 
Appendix C:  Police Service of Northern Ireland 
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